


WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, 
Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk


The members of Widworthy Parish Council, County Councillor Martin Shaw, District Councillors H. Parr and G. Godbeer were summoned to a meeting of the held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, January 15th, 2019 commencing at 7.30pm
Those present were Cllrs David Olive, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Janet Twist, Graham Godbeer (EDDC), Helen Parr (EDDC) and Martin Shaw (DCC)

MINUTES

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Robert Gardner.
  
2. The minutes of the meeting held on November 20th, 2018 were received by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3. Declarations of Interest for this meeting.  Cllr Twist (membership of CLT).
  
4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  
Donations – Honiton Red Box as this Red Box scheme has no bank account, it was agreed that the Clerk could purchase required items to the value of £50 and present them.  
Noticeboards – Clerk to contact the White Hart to see if their noticeboard could be used.  Cllr Olive suggested locations in Hayne Lane and adjacent to the post box at the Home Farm Hotel.  He will speak to the relevant land owners.

5. Reports from councillors – 
County – Cllr Shaw reported that Highways England has pushed back the implementation of any scheme to the A35 in Wilmington back by 1 year.  He expressed his disappointment about this and the difficulty of getting a response from them and is continuing to chase them.  He has also written to the Safety Camera Partnership as there has been little checking by them since the talks in 2018.  The delay has been attributed to problems with signage.  There will be more speed checks by the ‘no excuse team’ but not until late 2019 (The Councillors believed they had been spotted by Home Farm Hotel on January 14th or so).  Cllr Shaw has tried to get the DCC Cabinet to look at the CPRE housing report for Devon.  He also asked if they had any plans for a ‘no deal’ Brexit and how it may affect Devon – they had no plans at present.  The DCC precept is likely to increase by the maximum permitted amount.  
District – Cllr Parr Advised that income generated for EDDC from car parks was £180k in November 2018 so is very important for keeping the Council Tax down.  80+ food hygiene inspections have been carried out recently.  EDDC has purchased a shared house in Exmouth to house homeless in the area.  In December 59% of all household waste was recycled but EDDC would like to increase the amount of metal they recycle as this has a high value.  EDDC rent arrears from tenants are less than 1%.
Cllr Godbeer advised that the EDDC councillors are being shown round the new building in Honiton next week, with a possible move in mid-February.  Later this week the budget will be discussed and Council Tax is likely to be put up by the maximum permitted £5.  EDDC are now trying to do things ‘smarter’ rather than cuts to make savings and it is still one of the lowest in the country.
CLT update. Cllr Twist reported that the CLT funding has now come through and there is a board meeting next week.  They will be looking at tree planting and clearing scrub shortly, an arboricultural report is being prepared. 

6. Highways issues – The loose drain cover near Whitefield is being repaired at the moment.  Cllr Pearsall circulated the letter he has received from Neil Parish MP concerning the A35. He also advised on the recent Colyton traffic group meeting.  Cllr Twist reported that the speed camera used by the Speedwatch group has a failed battery and despite several requests no replacement has been sent.  They have managed to obtain one from a different source.  The letter concerning hedges encroaching pavements will be delivered to residents shortly.  

7. Planning Applications 18/1565/RES - Home Farm Chalet Home Farm Hotel – the Council has no objections to this application; 18/0076/TPO White Sand Pit – the Council noted this.  The Clerk circulated an e mail from EDDC and Forestry Commission for a felling licence to fell trees a Widworthy Park due an Ash Dieback outbreak.  When replanting occurs the Council would like a 5m section with no trees adjacent to the A35 to improve light to the road and the visibility for drivers turning on to the A35 from the Business Park etc. Cllr Twist to advise the management committee at Widworthy Court.

8. Finance – Payments:-. C Miltenburg – £546.27 Salary & expenses; Payments received.  50% of the cost of McAfee software will be invoiced to Shute Parish Council (£22).  VAT registration & reclaim – the Councils bank account is presently being verified by the HMRC and the refund will be made shortly.  NALC clerks salary award 2019/20 this was noted and agreed by the Council.  The letter from The Pensions Regulator was noted.

9. Precept 2019/20.  The Council unanimously agreed to keep the precept at £2,700 for the next financial year.

10. Emergency Planning – defibrillator update – the defibrillator is in the process of being registered with the national database.

11. Discuss any correspondence received. DALC re Royal Garden Party noted but no nominations were made.

12. Any other business – meeting calendar. Publicity to recruit councillors this is a priority – a notice will be put up shortly in various locations within the village, also on the Facebook account, Spotted Wilmington and the Website. CPRE letter - noted.

13. [bookmark: _GoBack]Date of the next meeting:  March 19th, 2019. 

The meeting ended at 8.55pm.
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